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Overview by GSA President
Thank you for a great term as President for 2021-2022! This past year has been busy for the GSA - we focused on supporting students affected by COVID delays and improving your virtual experience. We reduced our fees by reducing the capital build fee from $30 to $0 this year. Further, we worked on a COVID relief fund of up to $3000 for overtime graduate students with insufficient departmental or faculty support. To allow similar initiatives to continue in the future, I am also introducing a special student projects fund where students can submit a proposal to work on projects that benefit the grad student community, such as sustainability or student need initiatives. Despite the challenges of COVID and the uncertain reopening plan, your GSA has worked actively with the University and other graduate student groups and representatives to help support you.
Despite the needs of students to come to campus for their research and to stay socially connected, many students have benefited from online learning. As President, I advocated for the ongoing use of online platforms, like Zoom, even after the pandemic to allow greater accessibility and flexibility to grad students and held a Q&A with Doug Welsh to help answer student questions. During the pandemic, many students also dealt with limited access to medical care and the Student Wellness Centre. To provide additional health care options to students, we worked with our health care broker Studentcare to provide a free trial of the Dialogue healthcare app which provides virtual access to healthcare professionals for faster access to medical advice, prescription renewals, and referrals for medical specialists & lab tests. We also worked with the School of Graduate Studies (SGS) to build groups for students with disabilities to connect, contacted local grocery stores to support local businesses and provide discounts to students that we advertise in our weekly email, and reached out to students with social media giveaways. 
This past year I have enjoyed working to support you and am confident that the GSA will continue to fulfill its mandate of advocating for and providing support and services to McMaster graduate students. In the next academic year, we will re-evaluate the HSR bus pass, prioritize more in-person social and academic events, and work on providing more career supports to supplement the grad student experience. If you would like to get involved, please contact our fantastic staff or executive team and get involved through one of our committees, our Council, or our Board of Directors so that you can contribute and share your voice!
Caroline Seiler

GSA President

